
                   SKAGIT COUNTY 
         PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
                                           1800 Continental Place, Mount Vernon, WA  98273-5625  
                                            (360) 416-1400  FAX (360) 416-1405 

 
 
April 16, 2021 
 
 
San Juan Sanitation 
PO BOX 267 
Lynden, WA 98245 
 
 
ATTN: Calvin Den Hartog 
 
Re: Notification of Skagit County Solid Waste Rate Increase 
 
Dear Mr. Den Hartog, 
 
Skagit County Solid Waste will implement a rate increase at all of our transfer sites on June 1, 2021. The 
tonnage rate for general solid waste will increase to $101/ton for general solid waste and $100/ton for 
municipalities. Per the terms of our Interlocal (#C20130187), there will continue to be a $7/ton 
surcharge on waste generated in San Juan County. Please see the attached resolution and approved rate 
schedule by the Skagit County Commissioners for further details on municipal solid waste and other 
materials. This is the second of a series of scheduled rate increases and we have the next one planned 
for June 2022.  
 
This letter stands as the notification per RCW 70.95.212. In keeping with the 75 day notification time, 
your rates will increase on July 1, 2021. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Margo Gillaspy, LHg 
Solid Waste Division Manager 
Skagit County Public Works 
1800 Continental Place 
Mount Vernon, WA 98273-5625 
 
margog@co.skagit.wa.us 
(360) 416-1578 (direct line) 
(360) 416-1400 (Public Works) 
 
CC:  Skagit County Solid Waste Rate Resolution 

 


